
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
May 25, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on May 25, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert and Donald Wilver, Jr; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie, and Solicitor Peter Matson. The minutes of the April 27, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated May 25, 2021 for $78,084.16.  
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to hire McCormick’s Home and Office Maintenance to clean the kitchen & bathrooms at the park on an as needed basis.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach opened the Base Repair Bid Packages that were presented to us by 6 pm on May 25, 2021.  The bid was won by HRI, Inc.  A motion was made by Mr. Wilver to award the bid to HRI, Inc. It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.  The bids we received are as follows:
HRI, Inc.




$144,072.50
New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co., Inc.
$175,452.42

Glenn O. Hawbaker



$188,781.45

Dave Gutelius Excavating,


$193,336.00
PUBLIC COMMENT
Bruce Musser stated that the West Milton Memorial Park Committee decided that they will not be doing Homecoming this year.  It has been held every year, except last year, since 1946.  However, they do expect to do the Halloween party this year. Mr. Musser also asked about the water issue at the park.  Mr. Diefenbach stated that the water is turned on and we will keep monitoring the situation.  
George Sampsell of the Reading & Susquehanna Valley Model Railroad Club told the supervisors that he unlocks the gate every morning, checks the locks on the bathrooms and kitchen, and then locks up the gate every night.
Gary Leech, Sr. requested that someone clean up the rubbish behind the clubhouse and deposit some stone or dirt in the area.  The Railroad club would cover the cost of the seeding if it needs to be seeded.  Furthermore, there is a hole that he covered up, but he is concerned that it is a safety issue.  He also noted the club built new steps for the clubhouse.  Mr. Diefenbach stated that Nevin Yost will be checking into these issues when he gets back from his vacation next week.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
Mr. Diefenbach spoke about the Fredrik Bystedt/Custom Barns and his Storm Water Plan.  The agreement has been signed by all parties.  The next step is receiving a check for $245,114.12 from them, which is the improvement guarantee total (110% of estimated total).
Mr. Diefenbach and Mr. Wilver met with the contractor of the Main Street Project.  He believes that PPL is finished with their work.  Chris Sheaffer of Larson Design will let us know how soon they can start the project work.
Mr. Wilver made a motion to pay the bills as they come in and are approved by the engineers.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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